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This letter was sent to the chairs of the following committees:  Environmental Resources & Energy (House & Senate) and Intergovernmental Affairs (House)
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October 24, 2007

Dear Representative/Senator:  

House Bill 1705 (PN 2255), introduced by State Representative Pat Harkins, would implement the Great Lakes – St. Lawrence River Basin Water Resources Compact (Compact).  Passage of this legislation is necessary in each of the eight Great Lakes states in order to enact the Compact.  HB 1705 would enact into Pennsylvania law the standards and procedures contained in this bi-national collaboration.


The Compact was endorsed by the eight Great Lakes Governors on December 13, 2005; this endorsement was the first step in the process of ratifying the Compact.  The Compact would prohibit water diversions out of the Great Lakes Basin, and would protect the Great Lakes from harm by implementing a strong and effective water management system.  The Compact is critical for the long-term protection of the lakes and will allow the Great Lakes region to maintain control of its waters as demand continues to grow throughout the nation and worldwide.  It is in Pennsylvania’s interest to have a seat at the table with the other Great Lakes states in managing Great Lakes basin water resources on a watershed basis, as we have already done in enacting the Susquehanna and Delaware River Basin Compacts.  
Pennsylvania’s HB 1705 contains the Compact verbatim, as required for ratification.  Minnesota ratified the compact on February 20, 2007; Illinois ratified it on August 17, 2007.  The Compact has passed both houses in New York, and is expected to be sent to the Governor for signature this month.  A bipartisan coalition representing more than two-thirds of the Michigan Senate and 40 members of the Michigan House are co-sponsoring legislation to implement the Compact.  The compact has been introduced in Indiana and action is expected in Wisconsin and Ohio this fall.

In June 2007, Ontario passed the Safeguarding and Sustaining Ontario’s Water Act which fulfills Ontario’s commitment to pass legislation implementing the Agreement.  The Quebec National Assembly approved the Agreement in 2006 and is taking further steps to fully implement its terms

The Compact is important to Pennsylvania and the rest of the Great Lakes states and citizens, and should be ratified.  We support passage of House Bill 1705.
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Sincerely,


Cynthia Carrow


Chair  
cc:
Rep. Patrick J. Harkins


Kathleen McGinty


Cathy Myers


John Hines


John Booser  

  

  
�





�








